

April 24, 2017

FROM: Mischa Chernick, Strategic Communications and Engagement Manager 3100 Tongass Avenue Ketchikan, Alaska 99901 michernick@peacehealth.org 907-225-5171

TO: House Health and Social Services

Dear Chair Spohnholtz and committee members,

As you well know, in the past as Alaskans we have been blessed to have ample State funds to support many crucial programs. Much has been given to many without the need to look for ways to collect fees for those services, even when the recipients may have the ability to pay for the services. This is no longer the case.

Since 2013, every three years our hospital has been required by the IRS to complete a Community Health Needs Assessment. This assessment relies on the data collected by the Alaska Department of Health and Social Services. However, in addition to collecting the data, we also need assistance with analyzing what the data is telling us about our community's health needs. Currently, we rely on the services of paid consultants to gather the data from the state and others and then help us analyze the data—as do many non-profit hospitals throughout the state.

I am in support of HB215, which would provide the Division of Public Health the means to charge fees for those services such as consulting with health providers across the state to provide data extraction, analysis and expert consultation. In supporting this bill, funding will be available to ensure the Division of Public Health is able to respond to requests from community hospitals such as ours. It seems to me, that by allowing the Division of Public Health to enhance their revenue-generating opportunities, they can begin to creatively look for ways to partially fund much-needed services across the state instead of relying solely on funding from the State. I believe that by supporting this bill you can help support the efforts of both Public Health as well as local health care providers.

Sincerely,

Mischa Chernick

PeaceHealth Ketchikan Medical Center

Strategic Communications and Engagement Manager



January 31, 2018

Representative Paul Seaton Representative Neal Foster Co-Chairs, House Finance Committee State Capitol Room 505 Juneau AK, 99801

Re: HB 215: Public Health Fees

Dear Representatives Seaton and Foster,

We are submitting this letter in support of HB 215 (version 0) Public Health Fees.

The Alaska State Hospital and Nursing Home Association (ASHNHA) represents Alaska's hospitals and skilled nursing facilities. Our members provide a variety of critical health care services in their communities, from inpatient acute care and emergency services to primary care and behavioral health.

We recognize the serious budget situation facing Alaska and the need to look to all sides for revenue to support state services. We believe it is appropriate for the Division of Public Health to explore when it is possible to charges fees for services provided.

Last spring, we testified against the legislation and expressed our concern about the broad latitude being given to the Division to impose user fees and recommended that stakeholder engagement be part of the process. During the interim, we worked with the sponsor on language to ensure stakeholders would have an opportunity to provide input prior to the regulatory process. This language is included in the CS for HB 215 – version O.

We appreciate the willingness of the sponsor to incorporate our recommendations in the legislation and offer our support if the proposed Section 3 is included.

We support allowing public health more latitude to charge user fees, when appropriate and reasonable, and believe that stakeholder involvement is important to the process. In our experience, the regulatory and budget processes alone are insufficient to provide appropriate oversight to what fees the division could impose and what compliance programs they could build up with this new revenue source. Once the regulation process is underway there is no opportunity for meaningful dialogue on the impact of what is being proposed. We realize public comment is always an option, but this is too late in the process.



We support requiring a stakeholder process on the reasonableness of fees prior to the regulation process and feel this will strengthen the effort to charge appropriate user fees.

We believe that public health services are a critical part of our health system and will never be sustainable based on user fees alone. We advocate for continued funding for public health functions to protect vulnerable populations and ensure healthy communities. We want to be sure public health services continue even when no user fees are available to support them.

Thanks for working with us to improve this legislation.

Sincerely,

Becky Hultberg President/CEO